CWMDU AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting held at Bwlch Village Hall on 18th January 2018 at 1900hrs.
Present were Chairman Cllr Mrs C Morfett, Mrs DWV Cracroft, Mrs JE Block, Mrs HG Sweeting, Mrs R Lewis, RDH Jackson and the Clerk – RAB Doak.
Apologies   There were apologies from Cllrs Mrs L Doggett, FJ Morgan and J Williams. 
Declarations of Interest

Receive any declarations from Councillors with an interest relating to the business on the agenda.  No declarations received.
Correspondence
The Clerk read out the resignation letter from Cllr Mrs K West. The Clerk is to write and thank her for her service as Community Councillor for the Cwmdu Ward of the Council and inform the Elections Officer at PCC of her resignation.
Planning
1. Planning Application 18/15661/FUL – 10/01/2018 – “Proposed garage / workshop with roof storage replacing the existing removed” at The Rock, Bwlch. The Clerk is to reply to BBNPA with the Council’s comments by 31/01/2018.
Review of Community & Town Councils

A proforma with the four main questions was circulated to all Councillors and Cllr Mrs K Silk handed out copies of examples of the questions to be completed by the Councillors. The Clerk sent copies of this form to all Councillors and the Planning Meeting on the 18th January 2018 would also be used to firm up the responses to the Independent Review Panel. A letter from the Panel – Next Steps was forwarded to all Councillors. This letter required a response by 15th January 2018, however Cllr Mrs K Silk confirmed that our response could be sent after the meeting on 18th January 2018. There was an interesting and lively discussion by the Councillors on the issues raised by the questions posed in the handout issued by the Independent Review Panel on behalf of the Welsh Government.
1.What should Community and Town Councils be responsible for?

2.How should they operate?

3.What’s standing in their way to deliver for the local community?
4.How do councils ensure they best represent their local community?

The Councillors decided that the Council would submit a written statement agreed by the Councillors to the panel as the response from the Cwmdu and District Community Council.

Meeting Closed at 2010hrs. 
